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INTRODUCTIONS AND WELCOME OPENING REMARKS 

Louis M. Dubin, Chair, Governor’s Workforce Development Board (GWDB), called the meeting to order at 

3:30 p.m. by welcoming all members to the June 2018 quarterly meeting.   

 

Chair Dubin welcomed two new members to the Governor’s Workforce Development Board, Senator Cheryl 

Kagan and Chris Sachse, CEO of Think|Stack. 

 

BOARD UPDATE: 

Mike DiGiacomo, Executive Director, updated the Board on GWDB actions, including Benchmarks of Success, 

Maryland Outlook Workforce Forum, the GWDB Retreat, the Regional Manufacturing Institute Summit, the 

ACCESS Initiative Report, HB 281 Computer Science Curriculum and Professional Development, Raising the 

Bar Conference, the Maryland CTE Awards Ceremony, and GWDB Membership Applications.  

 

Secretary Kelly Schulz provided opening remarks, including an overview of the Office of Small Business 

Regulatory Assistance and Registered Apprenticeships.  

 

APPROVED MOTIONS: 

The GWDB approved revisions to the State Plan.  

The GWDB approved minutes from the March  14, 2018 GWDB meeting. 

 

PRESENTATIONS: 

James Piper-Bond presented on Living Classrooms Foundation. The presentation included an overview of 

the Baltimore Target Investment Zone and the diverse education opportunities provided by Living 

Classrooms.  

 

State Superintendent of Schools, Dr. Karen Salmon, provided the GWDB with an overview of the Kirwan 

Commission CTE Workgroup (Commission). The presentation included an overview of the work being 

completed by the Commission.   

 

TASKFORCE UPDATES: 

Co-Chairs Chris Sachse and Ed Roberts, Cybersecurity Coordinator at the Community College of Baltimore 

County Cybersecurity Institute, provided the GWDB with an overview of the work being completed by the 

Cybersecurity and IT Task Force. The presentation included a review of the GWDB’s Computer Science 

Education and Professional Development Findings Report.  

 

Co-Chair Veronica Cool, Founder and Managing Director of Cool & Associates, LLC, provided an update of 

the work being completed by the Workforce, Inclusion, Diversity, and Equality Task Force.  

 

Chair Lisa Rusyniak, President and CEO of Goodwill Industries of the Chesapeake, provided an update of the 

work being completed by the Marketing and Branding Task Force.  

 



Sarah Sheppard, Director of Workforce Engagement for the GWDB, provided an update on the work of the 

Advanced Manufacturing Task Force.  

 

ADJOURNMENT  

Meeting adjourned at 5:15  p.m. 

Next meeting September 12, 2018 
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Grason Wiggins 


